
Fibi Rabe 
 

 
 
 
 
Object to Proposal 
 
Again, there is an application for the same plot.  
It has not changed. It is still green land - it is still vital for small animals like 
hedgehogs, hamsters, rabbits and their like to have a proper safe link between 
the houses and the gardens in Hawthorn way.  
 
It has not changed that Ragged Hall Lane is still not able to take more cars. The 
road is in an appalling state, the pavement not accessible, not to talk about child 
or elderly friendly.  
If there are new houses they do have inhabitants. The schools are already 
oversubscribed. To get an in year application is taking longer than 2 years.  
St Stephen’s hill as the only link in town simply can not handle 14 more cars. 
 
Me Holderness has to understand finally, that his plot - even when he tries to 
mow it now - is simply not to be built on. Not for the nature not for the people 
living here already not for the future residents. 
We simply can not handle more people.  
 
That should be a wake up call for the council as well. Watford Road and Ragged 
Hall Lane urgently need to be made disabled friendly. Our population is getting 
older. 
 




